
 

 

 

 

Carclaze Newsletter  
Friday 29th March 2019 

St Pirans Close 

St Austell 

PL25 3TF 

Tel: 01726 74194 (this is not a text service) 

Email: secretary@carclazesch.org 

Website: www.carclazesch.org 

Parent Pay: www.parentpay.com 

Head: Mr Simon Pollard  

 

 

Scan this QR code with your smartphone and 

it will take you straight to the school 

website. 

Welcome and updates 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 
The term has gone very quickly, with 
only one week left until the Easter 
holidays. It was great to see so many 
people at the Year 1 exhibition this 
week.  
 
Year 3 held their superhero event 
today after school and there are more 
class events next week. 
 
Phase 2 hold their Easter service on 
Monday and parents are invited to 
attend. 
 
Best wishes 

 

Simon Pollard 

Head Teacher 

 

Parent Survey - School Website: 

 https://s.surveyplanet.com/
dwEXtHA_V  

 

Parent Governor Vacancy -  If anyone 
is interested in our vacancy for a 

Parent Governor please call in for an 
informal chat and more information. 

Please note: 

We are no longer able to receive 
incoming texts. You can report an 
absence by emailing via the      
website or leaving a message on 
the answer machine. This can be 
done at any time day or night and 
we hope this helps as you do not 
have to wait to speak to  the     
office. 

Friday 5 April 2019 

End of Spring Term  

Early Finish - 1.00pm KS1/1.10pm KS2 

All Activities Clubs have finished this term 

with the exception of  Rock Heroes which 

will be on next week. 

Gala Training will resume on 29 April 2019 

http://peninsulatrust.org/
https://s.surveyplanet.com/dwEXtHA_V
https://s.surveyplanet.com/dwEXtHA_V


 

Year 5 Egyptian 
Museum 

 

The children have been working 
really hard on their Egyptian 

topic this term and would love to 
share their learning with you. 
They have set up their own 

Egyptian Museum, full of ancient 
artefacts, in the classes. The 
Museum will open at 2.30pm on 
Thursday 4 April. We’d love to 

see you. 

 

Mr Hobbs and Miss Rogers 

HONESTY - Celebration - Maths 

Our focus value for the month of March is   
Honesty  

 
Honesty is the best policy.  We are             
encouraging the children to tell the truth 
and be honest even though it might not be 
the easiest thing to do. 
 
Certificates will be presented in assembly 
each week (Fridays at 2.30pm). We aim to 
call parents the night before to invite you in 
if your child is receiving a certificate.   
 
Pisky Cove Honesty - L Wilcock 
   Celebration - F Ardagh 
   Maths - L Trevenna 
 
Hemmick/Polzeath - Celebration to all of 
Year 6 for doing their mock SATs 
  Honesty  - MJ Payton (carried over 
      from last week) 
 

Mobile Phones:  Can we politely request 

that parents do not use their mobile phones 

whilst  in the School especially in the      

Classrooms 

Data Collection - Please can we remind 

parents to contact us if you have any 

changes to your personal details - 

Phone, Address etc.  You can email or 

pop into the Office.   

School Uniform - If anyone has 

any unwanted School Uniforms 

please feel free to donate them 

to the office.  We hope to have a 

Second Hand Uniform Table at 

the May Fayre and will be     

grateful for any donations.   

Many Thanks  

Nuts - Please can we remind 
parents once again that we are 
a ‘nut free school’ due to the 
severe allergies of some of our 
children.   

 

This applies to all snacks and 
lunchboxes and any baked 
items that you send in for your 
child or that you pack them off 
with for school trips.  Many 
Thanks  



Diary Dates 2018 - 2019 - IMPORTANT  

Swimming Lessons: 

Spring Term 2019 - Year 3 and 4 will Swim for 10 

weeks from  Tuesday 15th January to Tuesday 26th 

March 2019. 1.30-2.30  

Summer Term 2019 - Swimming Lessons  

Year 1/2 Swimming 

We are constantly reviewing our practice and have 
decided that we will not run swimming sessions for 
Year 1 and 2. 

The main reasons for this are: 

 It is not a requirement for children to have 
swimming lessons in school until Key Stage 2 

 The time children need to get changed means 
the amount of time they have in the pool is 
greatly reduced. 

 The support needed to help with changing is 
greater than the number of staff who can 
attend. 

The cost of providing the lessons is far greater than 
contributions received for these sessions. 

We believe it is important that children learn to 
swim. The ideal way is for children to attend the pool 
from an early age either with parents or for       swim-
ming lessons either one to one or in a small group. 
School sessions can then help to develop skills in 
larger groups. 

Certificates and Awards: 

Easter Service for Year 1, 2 and 3 

Monday 1st  April 2019 at 9.15am 

All Welcome to come along and join 

us! 

We will also be doing an 

Easter Egg Hunt -        

Donations of wrapped 

small eggs to class 

would be appreciated.  Many Thanks  

ATTENDANCE AWARDS: 

Welcome to the weekly attendance awards.  
We have been set a target of more than 96% 
attendance.  This week the following classes 
have reached their target and will receive 10 
minutes extra play: 

 

Porthpean   96.7% 

Mawgan Porth  96.8% 

Greenaway  98.6% 

Porthluney  96.6% 

Hemmick   96.1% 

Polzeath   96.1% 

 

The following classes just missed out on their 
target this week.  Good luck for next week: 

 

Polkerris   91.9% 

Charlestown  85% 

Carlyon Bay  93.1% 

Perranporth  91.4% 

Sennen   94.2% 

Harlyn Bay  94.2% 

Bamaluz   94.5% 

 

If you would like to know your child’s          
individual attendance please login to the 
eSchools website - www.carclazesch.org  

 

SATS Week - 13th to 17th May 19  



Friends of Carclaze School: 

  

Current Committee.. 
 
Chair - Joanna Miles 
Vice Chairs - Donna Miles &     
Marie Kast 
Treasurers - Jo Plester & Zoe 
Derriman 
Secretary - Kerry Gray 
Vice Secretary - Alisa     
Shopland 
 
We are friendly,                   
approachable and hope to 
put new attendees at ease 
but if you are nervous, bring 
someone along with you as 
the more the merrier! 

  

Bun Bake Dates: 

Year 6  - 5th November 

Year 5 - 14th January 

Year 4 - 11th February 

Year 3 - 4th March 

Year 2  -  7th May 

Year 1  - 17th June 

FS   - 8th July 

Big thanks to the Friends for organising what 

was a really fun evening at the Bingo this 

week.  They raised a whopping £567 profit. 

Thank you to all the Friends, parents and staff 

that supported this event and made it the  

success that it was. 

Raffle Ticket Evening 

Our next informal meeting will be next Thursday, 4th April at 

7.30pm to pack up the raffle tickets ready to send home to 

parents.  If you are possibly able to help on this evening 

please come along to the Family Room then. Thank you. 


